
 

 
New-Indy Catawba LLC 

Catawba, South Carolina 
 

Public Notification of Downtime Activity: COMPLETE 

October 23, 2023 

 

In accordance with Paragraph 1 of Appendix “A” of the US Environmental Protection Agency 

(“EPA”) Consent Decree dated November 16, 2022 (Civil No. 0:21-cv-02053-SAL), and New-Indy 

Catawba LLC’s (“New-Indy”) Public Notification Plan dated May 17, 2021, New-Indy presents the 

following Public Notification.    

 

Description of Activity:  

The stripper outage was extended.   

PLANNED  ☐  UNPLANNED  ☒ 

 

Purpose of Activity: 

Upon stripper start up, unstable conditions caused multiple rupture disks to blow. The rupture 

disks were replaced, and the stripper was brought back to stable operation. During this downtime 

activity, New-Indy maintained the condensate monitoring and pretreatment system to proactively 

mitigate and took all steps necessary to minimize any potential release of hydrogen sulfide. 

Activity Status: 

Event 1 October 22, 2023 at 11:18 PM to October 23, 2023 at 12:09 AM, 
Duration 51 minutes. 

Event 2 October 23, 2023 at 5:23 AM to 5:51 AM, Duration 28 minutes. 

Event 3 October 23, 2023 at 8:17 AM to 12:04 PM, Duration 227 minutes. 

ORP Monitoring & 
Controls 

Functioning   ☒ Excursions: No   ☒ 

Yes  ☐ 

N/A 

Current Status  Work is Complete ☒ Stripper is Online ☒ 

 

 

Contact Information: 

New-Indy may be reached at catawbainfo@new-indy.com concerning this activity. 


